A Word in Edgewise . . .
 
          Just recently I was elected chairman of the Wichita Area Metropolitan Planning Organization, also know as WAMPO.    WAMPO is responsible for providing guidance and direction for local jurisdictions through its transportation plans and programs, resulting in  a strengthened regional transportation system.  I have served as one of the County appointees for a couple of years and was vice-chair before assuming this new responsibility.
 
          WAMPO is specifically responsible for allocating Federal Metropolitan Urban Funds, which are designated to the area.  These funds include the following programs:  Surface Transportation Program, Bridge Reconstruction and Rehabilitation and Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality.  The WAMPO planning area encompasses approximately 1,036 square miles and has a population of approximately 500,000 people.  It includes all of Sedgwick County and extends into Butler and Sumner counties.  The agencies and jurisdictions in the WAMPO planning area strive to build a stronger transportation system within the metro region through cooperation and continued dialog.  Travel demand modeling, safety planning, freight studies and various corridor planning studies are only a few services provided by WAMPO.
 
          WAMPO is governed by its  Transportation Policy Body and  Technical Advisory Committee .  The TPB is the decision making body for WAMPO and is made up of local elected officials.  The TPB gains insight on issues through review and discussion of the TAC recommendations.  TAC is comprised of staff or representatives from local municipalities with in-depth knowledge of local transportation issues.  WAMPO staff is comprised of planning and technical professionals and is also responsible for the day to day operations of the MPO.
 
          One of the responsibilities of this group is to develop the Transportation Improvement Program, or TIP.   It is the short-range program that identifies transportation projects to be implemented during the next four years.  All projects in the region that will use federal funds or have regional significance are included.   The TIP is also used a management tool to gauge the progress toward achieving the goals of the WAMPO’s Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).
Documents and policies, such as the 2030 Long Range Plan, the Unified Work program, the Environmental Justice Policy, the Public Participation Plan and the congestion management processes are reflected in the TIP.  These plans and policies help integrate transportation improvements with planned growth and economic development opportunities.
 
          Recently we have gone through an arduous process to determine the projects eligible for American Recovery and Recovery Act stimulus funding.   There are stringent qualifications and processes to follow.   And we must consider the significance and impact on the regional area.   Our workgroups have worked tirelessly to follow the rules, analyze the data, debate the relevance of all projects and enter into the decision making process.   That’s all for this week.   Thanks for letting me get a word in edgewise.   tn
